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West Lothian Local Development Plan 

Main Issues Report – October 2014    

Representation of behalf of Asda Stores Limited 

 

As the Council will be aware, planning permission was granted in November 2011 for a new Asda 

store at Armadale and the store opened in September 2012.  The site lies within the wider 

development of Southdale, one of the Core Development Areas, which has planning permission in 

principle for a mixed use development including retail and commercial uses, employment land and 

1000 residential units.  The developments are all at various stages with the public house and 

restaurant due to be on site soon. 

The proposals map forming part of the existing Local Plan acknowledges the site’s role in the wider 

regeneration of the area through its allocation as a Core Development Area which reflects the large 

amount of housing expansion proposed in the area.  The MIR proposes to maintain this allocation for 

the wider area, which is supported, but does not take cognisance of the Asda and other 

developments which have now taken place or are about to.   

ASDA is therefore disappointed to note that there is no recommendation of a further allocation of 

the site and its immediate surrounding area as an identified centre within the retail hierarchy.  The 

mixed use facilities are now present in the area provide a community function for this growth area 

and will support the large-scale proposed additional housing in this part of Armadale.  

The role of the new Asda store at Armadale and the additional facilities such as the nursery, the 

Arnold Clark garage, the public house and restaurant, and the proposed primary school point 

towards this area having a role as a focus for community activity. The surrounding area is one 

characterised by significant additional growth through the housing proposals and the new school.  

The area therefore needs a community hub which will serve the day to day needs of the community. 

The existing Asda store and the additional uses, together with the close proximity of the station, will 

provide this for the residents. As such recognition of this within the forthcoming West Lothian LDP is 

appropriate and its allocation as a centre, either as a Local Neighbourhood Centre or a Commercial 

Centre based on Figure 15 below, is recommended.   This would allow the centre to have a clear 

position in the retail hierarchy and have a protected status within retail policy with recognition of its 

important contribution to the catchment population. 
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